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1. Governing Board Meeting 
 
We will be holding our second Virtual Governing Board meeting on Zoom at 4:30 pm on 
Monday, November 14th. These meetings are public and provide important information, 
therefore, we highly recommend you attend them. 
 
2. Remembrance Day Ceremony 
 

A special in-school ceremony for grades 4 to 6 has been organized for Remembrance 
Day on Thursday, November 10th. The school will be holding a minute of silence to 
honour all veterans on Friday, November 11th.  

 
3. Retakes and Graduation Photos 
 
On Tuesday, November 10th , Green Apple Studio will be back at Carlyle for student 
retakes and the grade 6 graduation photos. 
 
 
4. Spirit of Giving Campaign for MADA & CDN  
 

We have launched our Spirit of Giving Campaign! Boxes have been placed 
around the school so that our students can begin to bring in non-perishable 
food items while supporting those in need. The campaign will go on until mid-
December. We thank you in advance for your continued generosity.  
 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
On November 23rd there is the in-person Scholastic Book Fair for students 
 

We are pleased to invite you to our In Person Parent-Teacher Interviews, which will be 
scheduled on Thursday, November 24th, 2022, from 8:30 a.m. to 8:30 p.m. It is a pedagogical 
day and there will be the PPO and Scholastic Book Fair open to all parents and guardians. 
 
Please note that Thursday, November 24th and Friday, November 25th are ped days. There 
will be no school on those days, however, daycare will remain open for students registered in 
daycare on a full-time basis.  
 

The First term Report will be available on Mozaik Friday, November 18th For those in Pre K 
and Pre K / K mixed classes- a hard copy will be sent home by November 18th. 



 
5. Terry Fox Activity  
 
For over 11 years the Carlyle family has enthusiastically participated in the Terry Fox Run. 
This is without a doubt, a very meaningful and impactful learning activity for all of our 
students. 
 
Our Terry Fox Activity resumed to its usual walk around the community. So far this year, 
$1000.00 + was raised. Thanks to all the participants and contributors. Until next year! 
 
6. Grade 6 Elections 
 
As part of their IB Unit of Inquiry on government, Who’s in Charge?, students learned about 
different forms of government, their purpose, as well as how the electoral system 
functions in Canada. In turn, students took part in their version of the Carlyle Elections. 
Students from grades 4 to 6 listened to the speeches in the gymnasium and casted their 
votes to determine our classroom representatives.  
 
Congratulations to the elected candidates, Darshan (room 201) and Alessandra 
(room 202). Wishing our grade 6 team a great year! 
 
7. Time Change 
 
Please note that on Sunday, November 6th, we are turning back the clocks one hour for 
daylight savings time and this may impact your Monday morning schedule.   
 
8. Carlyle on Social Media 
 
Follow us on Instagram @carlyle_emsb and on our official Facebook Carlyle International 
Elementary School and witness all the wonderful events that are happening at Carlyle!!! 
Remember to visit our school website http://carlyle.emsb.qc.ca/ and our Padlet to see 
examples of student action at Carlyle https://padlet.com/cmallozzi/bzdni42e6y5d7oo. 
 
Thank you for your continued cooperation,  
 
Dina Vourdousis and the Carlyle Team 
Principal 
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